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A Letter from the Chief

We have been blessed with the winter that we have had so far this season. Fortunately, because it has not
been cold, we have not seen the heating fires that we normally do this time of year. Currently on our
radar is the coronavirus. As with all of the flus and colds going around this time of year, take time
throughout the day and wash your hands with soap and water on a regular basis. It has been shown that
soap and water is better than the sanitizers are. Although sanitizers work in a pinch, nothing beats good
ole soap and water.

Another item that has our attention is this Tik Tok outlet challenge. Please, please parents talk to your
children and young adults about the seriousness of this challenge. Discourage them from participating in
these types of things that can do nothing but get someone hurt.

Finally, please take a moment right now and check your smoke detectors, check you CO detectors as well.
Talk to your family about what to do in case of a fire. Have a plan. Practice it. Make sure everyone knows
what to do.

Your fire department is here to help. If you would like we can come to your home, help you look for those
hidden hazards, help you and your family develop a plan and help keep your family safe. If you want us to
come to your home, contact Assistant Fire Chief Doug Pool and set up an appointment.

Sincerely,

“E5RSA.

Fire Chief Bruce R. Siders



